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(Endowed by George Daniel, 1710)
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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 13th December 2013

Dear Parents

Another busy week with plenty of events going on.  Well done to Kelci, Kiah, Faith and Molly who had a very successful day learning about the 2nd World War at Cape Cornwall and won a couple of prizes between them.  Once again the children were great ambassadors for our school.  It was my first lantern walk on Friday and it was super.  The children’s lanterns looked fantastic all lit up in the gardens at Trengwainton.
The children enjoyed a delicious Christmas meal today prepared by Mandy the cook.  I wanted to say a big thankyou for all her hard work in preparing and serving the meal.  Also to Connie, Ann and all the other staff members who worked so hard to help get the room ready and helping the event go with a swing.
Today was the last ‘stay and play’ session of the term.  The little ones had a party in the afternoon, thankyou to Miss and Mrs Payne who have been running this through the year.  Stay and play will commence again on Monday 20th January.  We ask for a voluntary contribution of £1 per session.  The sessions run from 2-3 on a Monday and Friday afternoon.  Please spread the word to people in the area who may like to come along.  
At the moment I am working to ensure all the paperwork is complete for our preschool to commence in the New Year.  This will be open for children who are 2 ¾ years old and above.  I look forward to announcing the opening date in the new year.
We are missing a couple of books from our library loan…..does anyone have either of these books at home

‘you can’t eat a princess by G Rogerson and S.Mcintyre and ‘The ideal home’ by Buchanan.  Please could you have a look at home and bring them in on Monday if you find them.

Next week is very busy….

On Monday 16th December we will be joining with the Old Cornish Society for Carols around the Tree.  This will begin at 6.30pm in Landithy Hall.  There will be light refreshments served on the evening.  Mr Sturges and friends plus the children of St Maddern’s will be providing the brass accompaniment on the night for our carol singing.  Children to wear school uniform  …they may wish to add some festive additions on the night.  For example a santa hat!!

On Tuesday afternoon, 17th December we will be holding a Christmas Party for the children in the school hall. Children can wear party clothes if they wish in the afternoon.  Children will change in the afternoon.  On that day if you were able to provide some food that could be shared around that would be helpful.  So that we get an even mix of food could the following children supply the following elements.

Year 5/6 soft drinks eg fruit juice  (nothing in a glass bottle) 

Year 3 and 4 savoury crisps, sausage rolls, sandwiches etc

EYFS,year 1 year 2 cakes/buns/ sweet stuff

Thanks for your help with this.

Performances for the Christmas Carol start at 2pm and 6.30pm.  We ask for a voluntary contribution of £1.  In last letter I said that we would be giving out tickets.  We have counted out the seats now and have plenty for the number coming along, so just turn up on the day to take your seat.  Thanks to all those who have sent back their blue slips.  We have a good idea about numbers now.

On Thursday 19th December we will to take the children skating in Truro, we will then visit the Cathedral briefly before returning by 3pm.  We will be travelling in 3 minibuses to get there and back. We ask for a voluntary contribution of £2 for the event if you are able to help cover the cost.  Please complete the slip below.  Thankyou to all the parents who have offered to help. Below are instructions that have been given to us for the skating. 

Please ensure that all pupils bring gloves. 
· Hats will be allowed if it is raining. 
· Scarves must be tucked into coats/jumpers so they do not flap around. 
· We also recommend people wear long trousers or sport type bottoms. Socks must be worn, longer ones are better. It is not necessary to wear ski socks or 2 pairs.
· It is recommended that pupils wear several layers of clothing which can be removed as they get warmer! Please be aware this is an outdoor event and pupils may be skating in inclement weather.
· It is also a great help if the pupils know their own shoe size.
· PLEASE ENSURE THAT ALL PUPILS BRING WITH THEM ANY PRESCRIPTION DRUGS THAT THEY MAY BE ON AND THAT ALL PUPILS THAT REQUIRE INHALERS HAVE THEM WITH THEM.
On Friday at 2pm we will be attending Christingle service at the Church to which you are all welcome to join.  Children will be making the Christingles in the morning.

Something to do before Christmas

Run by Penzance Tennis club

Monday 23rd December

10.00-11.00am Mini Tennis (4-9yrs)

11.00-12.00pm Junior Tennis (10-18yrs) 
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Martin Coates Tennis Manager 07787 124003 

 mjctennis@gmail.com
School clubs begin on the week beginning 20th January, due to staff training taking place at the start of the term.  Please note children come back to school on the 7th January.  The 6th January is a staff training day.

It only leaves me to say thankyou for all your support and help again this term.  Thankyou to all the staff who have worked really hard to make this term a successful term.  We have a variety of interesting learning opportunities planned for next term which is Egyptians

HEADTEACHER AWARD

Week 10

STAR READER
Best wishes

Helen Pearce
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